SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
Mayor and Deputy Mayor of Sandy Town Council


Chairman and Vice-Chairman of Planning, Parks and Open
Spaces Committee


All Members of Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee

There will be a Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee to be held on Monday 11th August 2008 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.

4th August 2008
  








                  
S M Foster










        Town Clerk 
AGENDA

1. Apologies
2. To Receive Statutory Declarations of Interests from Members 

(a)  Prejudicial interests.

(b)  Personal interests.
3. Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council











(Any plans received for comment by Sandy Town Council will be on display in the Committee Room from 7.15 p.m. onwards and Members are requested to view these prior to this item).
(See List Attached)
 4. To approve the Minutes of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces   Committee Meeting held on Monday 30th June 2008.
To sign the Minutes of the Meeting of the Monday 30th June 2008 as approved/amended and adopted by Full Council Meeting held on Monday 4th August 2008. (Previously circulated)
5. Planning or Enforcement Appeals – Decisions
Site at 6 Stratford Road, Sandy, SG19 2AB



Full application to erect a bungalow.  The appeal was dismissed by the Planning Inspector. (Copy of decision attached).
6. Planning or Enforcement Appeals – Notifications from Mid Bedfordshire District Council
07/01768/FULL
Alan Brown Builders

c/o DLP Consultants

4 Abbey Court

Fraser Road

Priory Business Park

BEDFORD

MK44 3NH

Full application to build a single dwelling with a double garage at Land Rear of 192 St Neots Road

MBDC 19.12.07 Refused

Appeal lodged against Refusal by the District Council.

Appeal will be dealt with by the written representation procedure.
As Sandy Town Council did object to this application their written comments have already been sent.

(Committee is requested to ratify and approve the action already taken by the Clerk)

7. Verbal report from any local member who attended Development Control Committee on any matters affecting Sandy
8. Street name signs, replacement
To receive and consider Clerk’s report (Copy attached).

9. Sand Lane
To receive and consider Clerk’s report (Copy attached).

10. Illegal Parking outside Commercial Premises
To receive and consider Clerk’s report (Copy attached).

11. Sunderland Road Pavilion/Secure Storage Project
To receive a verbal update from Cllr Gale/Deputy Clerk.
12. Open Spaces Sub-Committee

To receive and consider Minutes of meetings held on 30th June 2008 and 21st July 2008 (Copy attached).
13. Tree at junction of Ivel Road/High Street

To receive and consider Clerk’s report (Copy attached).

14. Trees in Delamare Close, Sandy Town Council
To receive and consider Clerk’s report (Copy attached).

15. Weeds in Sandy streets

To receive and consider Clerk’s report (Copy attached).

16. Cricket Club Lease

To receive and consider Clerk’s report (Copy attached).

17. Fallowfield Open Space Working Group

To receive and consider Minutes of meeting held on 14th July 2008 (Copy attached).

18. Press Release
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM MID BEDS DISTRICT COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	MID BEDS NOTIFIED
	MID BEDS DECISION

	31/7/08

94/08


	08/01389/TPO

Mrs K Edwards

12a St Neots Road

SANDY

SG19 1LB
	TPO: Two Lime trees to be re-pollarded at 6m and the epicormic shoots removed.  Chestnut tree to have branches reduced in length by up to 1.5m and epicormic shoots removed from lower trunk at 12a St Neots Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours St Neots Road Health Centre and 8 Greens Close, Sandy notified


	
	PP&OS

11/8/08
	

	1/8/08

95/08


	08/01339/FULL

Mrs S Peachey

27 Potton Road

Everton

SANDY

SG19 2LE
	Full application for erection of 2 No.one bedroom flats and 1 No.two bedroom flats with parking at land to rear of 114 – 120 St Neots Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 114,116,118,120,122124 St Neots Road and 2,3,4,6,8 East Road Sandy notified

	
	PP&OS

11/08/08
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	


SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 11.08.08

Clerk’s Report
8. Street name signs, replacement

Mid Beds District Council has approved a capital scheme for the replacement of street nameplates in addition to the revenue scheme already in place for repairs. 
There are four categories for replacement:

· Signs which are missing if evidence is available that a sign was once in place
· Signs which are unreadable
· Locations where there is presently no sign which should have one
· Old style signs (eg metal face plates)
The District Council has asked that Towns and Parishes identify signs which need replacement – they have requested the information by 19th September 2008.  

This activity could be undertaken by Council staff if Members would like but it would be very time consuming for one person.  An alternative is for each Member to undertake the survey for a specific number of streets in Sandy, perhaps those streets to which they distributed the Annual Report.
Although some areas such as the Fallowfield Estate would not have old style signs it is still worth undertaking the exercise to ensure that there are no missing or damaged signs.

(Members are requested to decide how they would like the survey to be undertaken)
9. Sand Lane

Members will recall that one of the original priorities for the spending of Highways Partnership money was the provision of warning signs along Sand Lane to alert vehicle users of the new Business Park that recreational users may well be walking or riding along the lane. 

This could not be accommodated under the partnership scheme and a letter was sent to Highways Department explaining the circumstances and asking that they provide the signs. A reply has now been received (Copy attached).

(Members are requested to instruct as to any further action to be taken) 

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 11.08.08

Clerk’s Report (cont)
10. Illegal Parking outside Commercial Premises

Council has been made aware in the past of vehicles parking on double yellow, or even zig-zag lines outside commercial premises.  Mr Whittaker from Mid Beds District Council has undertaken to write to offending premises if he is given evidence of such parking taking place regularly.  The Town Council does not have the manpower to monitor the parking in this way, however a log could be kept of offenders and locations if these were reported to the office staff by Council Members.
(Members are requested to instruct as to any action to be taken)
13. Tree at junction of Ivel Road/High Street

A letter has been received by Mr Barry Groom with suggestions for the replacement of the tree at the junction of Ivel Road and the High Street (Copy attached).

As the letter states the tree (and the triangle of land) is not the responsibility of the Town Council, the ideas, if accepted would have to be put to the Highways Department of the County Council.  The Peel information Board, situated at present on Town Council land could be difficult to move (it is fixed in concrete).  

(Members are requested to instruct as to any action to be taken)
14. Trees in Delamare Close, Sandy 
Mr Parsons, Arboricultural Officer, Beds County Council has written concerning crab apple trees in Delamare Close, Sandy. Over the years the County Council has received a number of complaints from residents of the area that youths throw the fruits at people and property.  Earlier in the year residents were asked whether they would like the trees changed to a flowering, non-fruiting variety and the responses received were affirmative.
Mr Parsons is now asking for Council approval for the removal of the trees (before the fruits mature) and then replacement later in the year.

Mr Parsons also says that he has carried out an inspection of trees in Waverly Avenue a number of which will be pruned shortly.

(Members are requested to approve the replacement of crab apple trees in Delamare Close with a non-fruiting, flowering variey of tree)
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 11.08.08

Clerk’s Report (cont)
15. Weeds in Sandy streets

Members will be aware that Sandy Enhancement Group has recently been trying to highlight the shortcomings of the County Council’s weed control programme.  The number of overgrown paths and roadside gutters reported to the Council offices is steadily increasing each year and many weeds are very large and rooted in soil and the appearance of the town is suffering.
Members may wish to write to Beds County Council, drawing attention to the problem.  They may also wish to look at whether another approach might be to try to publicise the concern and ask for members of the public to clear an area of footpath outside their own homes (it would not be wise to ask them to clear the gutters for safety reasons).

(Members are requested to instruct as to any action to be taken)
16. Cricket Club Lease

As a consequence of building the new pavilion at Sunderland Road Recreation Ground it has been previously reported to Council that the existing lease with Sandy Cricket Club will have to be re-drafted.  I have now received an estimate that the work to be undertaken may take between 4 and 5 hours to complete, at a cost of £210 per hour.  
(Members are requested to identify a source of funding for the solicitor’s charges – perhaps from the Interest on Capital account).
9
8

